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DIARY DATES 
 

MARCH  

11th  Adelaide Cup Public Holiday 

13th Book Fair 

19th School Photos 

20th Harmony Day 

 Assembly G1 

21st Art Gallery/Botanic Gdns Y5 

22nd  State Library Excursion G2 

27th  Visual Arts G1 

 

APRIL  

5th State Library excursion Y5 

10th  Community Night 

12th Last day of Term 1 

 2pm dismissal 

 

   SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

   

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions   

   

  OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm   

 

CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. If you have a current police 

check and would like to help in the canteen, 

please speak to Jo, our canteen manager.

   

  UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 9am—9.30am 
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LEADERSHIP TEAM MEMBERS 

Principal -Terena Pope, Deputy Principal – Richard Maynard 

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee, Wellbeing Leader - Kylie Tuckey 

Dear Families,  

As we are half way through the term, it is timely to remind you of the expectations 
related to accessing the school grounds to drop off and pick up your children. As 
we are all aware, our site has restricted access. To ensure the safety of students 
and school adults, we remind you that the carpark is for staff use only, with the 
exception of taxi’s and adults who have a carpark pass. From Tuesday 12 March 
you are required to carry your carpark pass as you may be asked to show it prior to 
gaining access to the carpark to drop off or pick up your child/ren. 
 

We appreciate that  finding a park in the surrounding streets is difficult, however 
encourage you to take this opportunity to park and walk your child/ren into the 
school grounds. This is an opportunity to reinforce how to safely use the pedestrian 
crossing. You may have noticed a Police presence outside the school this week. 
This is to reinforce the road safety message to the broader community when they 
are driving in the school zone.   
 

If you believe that you would meet the criteria to be allocated a pass, please collect 
an application form from the front office. Once your application has been  
considered you will be notified of the outcome. Please note that passes can be 
revoked and access denied if vehicles do not abide by the speed restrictions or the 
pass is used by an unauthorised person.  
 

We look forward to your cooperation to ensure the safety of all students. 
 

We have been exploring the use of a communication application to support  
communication between school and home. We are pleased to announce that we 
will soon be launching  an application called Skoolbag. Skoolbag is successfully 
used by a large number of South Australian schools. Once we have set up the  
application we will advise you and provide instructions for you to set it up on your 
phone or tablet. It is available on both Android and Apple devices. We look forward 
to introducing this online communication tool to our school community.  
 

As we all know, regular attendance  at school is important. All public schools in 
South Australia have an attendance target of 95%. From now on we will be sharing 
our progress towards meeting this target in the newsletters. We look forward to 

reporting on our progress as together we know we can hit the target!  

Regards, 

Terena Pope 

ATTENDANCE TARGET 95% 

 Our average attendance for the year is 92%.  

Week 5 was 99%.  



This week we had the first of five 

sessions of this program. Our students 

from Reception to Year 2/3 are 

participating in the  program “Learn 

to be Safe with Emmy and Friends”. 

This is a protective behaviours 

program facilitated for young children. 

To prevent potential harm, it is crucial young children 

learn to identify when they don’t feel safe and know safe 

adults they can ask for help. 

The program consists of interactive classes teaching 

children to identify their feelings, differences between 

their public and private parts of the body, safe and 

unsafe secrets and how to manage different situations 

that make them feel unsafe. 

The Child Protection Curriculum is a topic that we are 

mandated by the government to teach. We encourage 

parents to look out for each information sheet sent 

home and revisit the topics with their family. 

We had our first Wakakirri rehearsal on Monday night. 

59 children have joined for 2019 and we started off with 

some dancing and getting to know you activities as our 

students are from all year levels and all areas of the 

school.  

We also talked about the theme of our story this year, 

which is that screen time is lots of fun, but shouldn't be 

the only thing we do!  

If your child would like to be in Wakakirri it's not too 

late! Just come and talk to Ms Debbie. 

 

 

 

 

All students should have received a costume note for 

Community Night by now. If your child didn't get one 

please ask their teacher, or have a look on the school 

Facebook Group page as all the notes are posted there.  

If your child needs a coloured t-shirt please send it in to 

school as soon as possible - make sure it's named! We 

will be starting to attach costume items to them as soon 

as we have them.  

Community Night invitation deliveries.  

Can you help? We are looking for volunteers to deliver 

some flyers advertising our performance of "The 

Chocolate Factory" in the local neighbourhood. Please 

see Chris in the Office if you can help. We would love to 

have a big audience for our daytime performance as well 

as the evening.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After School Sports  

If you have consented for your child to play basketball, 

soccer and/or netball please see details below: 
 

SOCCER: Year 5/6/7 soccer training has 

commenced on Thursday nights after school 

from 3-4pm (started this week). Games will 

commence in TERM 2 and are played on 

Saturday mornings. 

 

BASKETBALL: The upper primary basketball games 

are under way and will be held Monday nights 

(times/location differ- I will advise weekly). I will 

be holding training sessions on Thursday 

nights after school from 3-4pm starting week  

6. Unfortunately, we were unable to find a 

coach for our year 3/4 team and did not get 

enough interest. If you can coach and/or your 

child would like to play we can arrange a team 

for term 4. Alternatively, speak with me if you 

would like help to register your child to play for 

a club outside of school.  

 

NETBALL: Training commenced this week. Year 

3/4’s will train Thursday nights after school 

from 3-4pm and year 5/6/7’s will train 

Wednesday nights after school from 3-4pm. 

Games commence in TERM 2. 

 

Many thanks to the wonderful volunteers who have 

given up their time to help support young people. 

and their participation in our school sports.  

Emmy & Friends 

Wakakirri update 

Community Night news 

SPORTS news from Alanah 


